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AGENDA

- Call to Order

- Approval of Minutes of December 12, 2001

- DIRECTOR'S REPORT (if necessary).

1. ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION/DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH SERVICES –
A. Consider Approval of Lease-Purchase for State Health Laboratory.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:*
B. Review of Phase Two Request for Proposals for State Health Laboratory.
C. Review Architect and Construction Manager at Risk Proposals for Forensic Hospital Renovation

Component of the Arizona State Hospital Construction Project.

2. DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC SECURITY – Review of Arizona Training Program at Tucson Study.

3. ARIZONA BOARD OF REGENTS/ARIZONA STATE UNIVERSITY –
A. Consider Approval of Bond Projects.
B. Review of Lease-Purchase Projects.

4. ARIZONA BOARD OF REGENTS/UNIVERSITY OF ARIZONA – Review of Lease-Purchase 
Projects.
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5. ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION/DEPARTMENT OF
CORRECTIONS/DEPARTMENT OF JUVENILE CORRECTIONS/ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION – Review of Revisions to Department of Corrections and Department of Juvenile
Corrections, and Department of Transportation  FY 2002 Building Renewal Allocation Plans.

6. ARIZONA STATE SCHOOLS FOR THE DEAF AND THE BLIND – Report on 10-Year Facilities
Master Plan.

*  As permitted under A.R.S. § 38-431.03 and A.R.S. § 41-2514.

The Chairman reserves the right to set the order of the agenda.

3/04/02

People with disabilities may request accommodations such as interpreters, alternative formats, or assistance with physical accessibility.
Requests for accommodations must be made with 72 hours prior notice.  If you require accommodations, please contact the JLBC Office at
(602) 542-5491.
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING
JOINT COMMITTEE ON CAPITAL REVIEW

Wednesday, December 12, 2001
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m. Wednesday, December 12, 2001 in Senate
Appropriations Room 109 and attendance was noted.

Members: Senator Solomon, Chairman Representative Knaperek, Vice-Chairman
Senator Brown Representative Allen
Senator Bennett Representative Gray
Senator Cirillo Representative Pearce
Senator Hamilton Representative Weason
Senator Mitchell

Absent: Senator Guenther Representative Cheuvront
Representative Lopez

Staff: Lorenzo Martinez Jan Belisle, Secretary
Bob Hull Jill Young
Chris Earnest Tim Sweeney

Others: Debbie Johnston, Senate Renee Bahl, State Parks
Jay Ziemann, State Parks Terry Issacson, ASU-East
Travis Mallen, Senate Charles Haverstick, ADOT
Blake Anderson, ASU Bob Harris, ADOT
Dr. Philip Geiger, SFB John Arnold, SFB

Representative Gray moved the Committee approve the minutes of November 29, 2001 as presented.  The
motion carried.

ARIZONA STATE PARKS – Review of State Lake Improvement Fund Projects.

Tim Sweeney, JLBC Staff presented the Arizona State Parks request that the Committee review State
Lake Improvement Fund (SLIF) projects totaling $13,455,800.  There are a total of 35 SLIF projects.  The
projects reviewed today will be using the FY 2001 revenue and will not impact potential transfers from
SLIF to the General Fund in FY 2002 and FY 2003.
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In response to Senator Cirillo, Jay Ziemann, Assistant Director, State Parks stated that the land for the
Lake Havasu City project is owned by the state Land Department.  There are three landowners and over
the last 3-4 years there have been land exchanges and agreements between the Land Department, the
Bureau of Land Management and State Parks.  There are no private landowners.

Representative Pearce expressed concern regarding SLIF city projects.  Some of the projects are not for
natural major lakes and waterways.  Maricopa County generates approximately 80% to 85% of the
monies that go into SLIF.  Their return is approximately 5-10% of those dollars.

Senator Hamilton mentioned that the residents in Maricopa County represent the majority of users of the
lakes, waterways and recreational facilities in areas outside Maricopa County.

Senator Bennett moved the Committee give a favorable review to the State Lake Improvement Fund
projects totaling $13,455,800.  The motion carried.

SCHOOL FACILITIES BOARD – Report on FY 2003 Instructions to the Treasurer.

Chris Earnest, JLBC Staff presented to the Committee the report from the School Facilities Board (SFB)
on the estimated amounts necessary in FY 2003 for the Building Renewal Fund, New School Facilities
Fund and the Deficiencies Correction Fund.  The board will instruct the Treasurer to transfer a total of
$416.3 million in FY 2003.  This amount includes $28.0 million for the Deficiencies Fund; $128.3
million for the Building Renewal Fund and $260.0 million for the New School Facilities Fund.

In response to Representative Gray, Dr. Philip Geiger, Director, School Facilities Board said there were
approximately 40 districts that had not reported on their prior year building renewal expenditures.  The
Attorney General’s Office has indicated that if a school district does not expend any monies for building
renewal in the prior year, it is not obligated to report.  The law does not require them to submit a report
unless they have done work with the building renewal monies.

Senator Cirillo indicated that the loophole needs to be closed and that districts should be required to
report regardless of the amount of expenditures.

In reply to Senator Bennett, Dr. Geiger stated that the formula takes into account the age of the building
as criteria.  New buildings negate getting building renewal money.  The formula is set so that every year
the building is in existence, it gets more building renewal money through the formula.

Senator Bennett asked if a $15 million school was built, how much building renewal money would be
sent out the first year or two.  Dr. Geiger said the information would be provided to the Committee.

In reply to Chairman Solomon, Dr. Geiger said in year 2003 the deficiency corrections program ends.  A
district must qualify to get a new school built and this is determined by a statutory formula which takes
into account population growth estimates.  The numbers of increased growth in population come from 2
sources.  The district provides demographic studies and SFB does additional demographic studies using
an outside consulting firm.  SFB also checks the student count with the Department of Education (ADE).

Chairman Solomon reiterated the information that was to be given to the Committee today.  With regard
to Senator Bennett’s question about the amount of money that goes to a district to be apportioned out for
building renewal for the first two years on new school construction.

Mr. John Arnold, Deputy Director of Finance, School Facilities Board, mentioned that he and Chris
Earnest, JLBC Staff have discussed some discrepancies in the memo.  On page 2 of the memo, the
following corrections were made.
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Under Deficiencies Correction Fund:
Prior to last week’s SFB meeting, the fund had an unobligated balance of $45 24 million.
The SFB did, however, obligate an additional $7 22 million at their December 6 meeting,
reducing the unobligated amount to $36 2 million.

Under New School Facilities Fund:
After all estimated distributions in FY 2003, SFB currently projects they will end the year with a
$23.5 12.0 million balance.

In reply to Chairman Solomon, Mr. Arnold said they obligated $22 million at the December board
meeting for deficiencies corrections.

Mr. Earnest stated that for the Deficiencies Corrections Fund, he had started with a base dollar amount
that was provided in a report submitted by SFB and removed the deductions.  For the new School
Facilities Fund, the number that is referenced in the memo is the number that is currently encumbered and
the number that Mr. Arnold references is what they plan to encumber, meaning that it represents
expenditures on those schools that have been conceptually approved but haven’t received final approval.

Dr. Geiger stated that Mr. Earnest’s statements were inaccurate and that start dates have been provided.
Chairman Solomon asked for a list of 24 start dates that were previously requested but have not yet been
provided.

Representative Knaperek also made comments on appropriate decorum for addressing staff and members.

Mr. Earnest stated that he had asked for start dates on 24 schools.  These schools are scheduled to be
completed and paid for by the end of FY 2002, however, construction has not yet started.  He mentioned
start dates were requested so that a cash flow analysis could be conducted for FY 2002.

Dr. Geiger stated SFB would provide the information on the 24 schools.

Mr. Arnold stated that the request was given to him and not Dr. Geiger.  He was under the impression a
previous conversation with Mr. Earnest had adequately covered the request.

In reply to Representative Gray, Dr. Geiger said that contractors are on a reimbursement basis.  SFB will
receive certification from the architect on the work completed that month, and SFB will pay only for work
completed.

In reply to Senator Bennett, Mr. Arnold stated that it is very difficult to project the cash flow on a new
school.  Every quarter the SFB cash flows the new construction program.  When it is complete, the
information will be forwarded to Mr. Earnest.  It is anticipated that there will be a greater ending balance
in 2002.

No Committee action was required.

ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION – Review of Scope, Purpose, and Estimated
Cost of Douglas MVD Service Center.

Bob Hull, JLBC Staff presented the Arizona Department of Transportation (ADOT) request that the
Committee review the scope, purpose, and estimated cost of the Douglas Motor Vehicle Division (MVD)
Service Center.  The project was appropriated $1,150,000 from the State Highway Fund in FY 2001.  The
cost is $238 per square foot.

(Continued)
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DATE: March 4, 2002

TO: Representative Laura Knaperek, Chairman
Members, Joint Committee on Capital Review

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Jake Corey, Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: ARIZONA STATE SCHOOLS FOR THE DEAF AND THE BLIND – REPORT
ON 10-YEAR FACILITIES MASTER PLAN

The Arizona State Schools for the Deaf and Blind (ASDB) is reporting on the agency’s 10-year
Facilities Master Plan.  The presentation by ASDB will focus on plans to 1) make existing
facilities consistent with School Facilities Board standards, and 2) develop new facilities at
school district and charter school sites that are closer to students’ homes.

RS/JC:jb






